
NEOkla Club Meeting   November 9, 2021 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst RE, Betty Martin – 
Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, and George Walker.  The minutes of the October 
meeting were approved as published. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: The final event of the year was held at the 
Fairgrounds on November 7.  There were 52 drivers. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox: The April 23 race at Hallett will be a Super Tour.  The MIDIV 
calendar for 2022 is available.  Hallett is planning to install a tunnel before the coming 
season. 
 
Rally Cross: Bob Seelig has volunteered to be rally cross chairman. 
 
Election of Officers: 
The candidates for 2022 are Neil Cox – RE, Jeff Maize – Asst RE, Jason Baney – 
Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, George Walker and Wes Wood – Board members.  
James Stowers moved to accept the slate of officers by acclimation.  Jeff Maize 
seconded.  Motion carried.  James Stowers and Mike Tritt complete the Board. 
 
Betty Martin moved to add Neil Cox, Jason Baney, and Jeff Maize to the Club checking 
account.  George Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
The Awards Party will be on February 5 at Burnco. 
 
Betty Martin moved to send the RE to the National Convention.  Jeff Maize seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
Betty Martin moved to pay all expenses for the RE for the MIDIV Convention and to pay 
the registration fee for any NEOkla Region of Record member who attends.  Neil Cox 
seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
A donation will be made to the SCCA Foundation in memory of NEOkla member, Derek 
Hake. 
 
The next meeting is December 14 at Burnco. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


